
Dear Lisa,  
 
I am writing to confirm this department will not be making a representation against the licence 
application for Calne Bike Meet 29th July on Calne Recreation ground. This is the first time this event 

has been held at this site and it is  surrounded by dwellings. We therefore do have some concerns 
about the impact of noise on people living nearby. However, the organisers of the event have 
adjusted the timings of the music at the event and produced a suitable Noise Management Plan 
(NMP) which demonstrates how they intend to manage and control noise impact. We do not have a 
record of complaints about noise from the previous site at Beversbrook, although it is appreciated the 
locality of this site is different.    
 
At this stage we have no evidence to justify making representations against the licence application. If 
complaints are made to Wiltshire Council these will have to be taken into account when considering 
the suitability of the site for this event in the future. While a premises licence maybe granted for an 
annual event, should this department have justifiable concerns about a statutory or a public nuisance 
being likely in the future then we may serve a noise abatement notice in advance of future events or 
call the licence in for review. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Vicky 
 
Mrs Vicky Brown MCIEH  
Senior Environmental Health Officer 
 
Environmental Control and Protection  

 
Tel: 01380 826322 
Email: vicky.brown@wiltshire.gov.uk    
Web: www.wiltshire.gov.uk  
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